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DORCHESTER DRAMA  

Newsletter 2014 

First of all, apologies for the gap in newsletters. Unfortunately, time has raced on for all and things have lapsed a little, hence this is the 2014 newsletter, and I’ll be lucky if I get it out before 2015 at this rate…
GROUP NEWS
Earlier this year, Dorchester Drama had a bit of a shuffle about and we welcomed in a new committee, including new Officers Fran Sansom (Chair), Alastair Simpson (Treasurer) and Harriet Still (Secretary).

We'd like to thank the old committee and members that are standing down, for the dedication and the part they've played in keeping Dorchester Drama moving forward, producing some fine results.
Also thank you for the help and advice they’ve given those jumping in at the deep end.
Autumn Production

Tomb with View has just completed a run at the Corn Exchange in November. It was the first production that the new committee has put together, directed by Trevor Williams and containing both experienced and new members of cast. It was a great pleasure (and relief) to see the cast and other group members throwing themselves at every task from painting, scenery building and lugging stuff in and out of the store. 
We did have some hiccups along the way and there have lessons learnt by a committee that is still finding its feet. We promise to do better in future.
Even so, Tomb with a view was a success and received good reviews by media and public alike.

Check out the website for photos.
Spring Production

No decisions at all yet, but play readings are going on Wednesdays, so if you want to get involved (even have a go at directing), let the committee know. 

Website etc.

In case anyone reading this does not know, DD has its own website ( dorchesterdrama.org.uk ), Facebook page and even Twitter. Come find us online. This is a great way of spreading news of what we are doing, as well as sharing photos etc.
I’m trying hard to keep the website up to date and slowly putting a backlog of photos and details of past productions on there as well. If anyone has any ideas of what they’d like to see on there, let me know. Also let me know if you find any glaring mistakes.
In future, this will be a much easier method of trying to put out information and hence part of the reason that the newsletter may not be as frequent appearing, but I’m happy to keep producing one for those members that do not have access to the internet. Let me know.
Dorchester Drama also has its own email address (dorchesterdrama@gmail.com) which we are already getting a steady stream of enquiries such as how to join, arrive at. Or they did arrive once I’d got rid of the gremlins in the system.

Forthcoming events
Details and updates of these will appear on the website and social media but the dates and details at this moment are:

Play readings at Sunninghill Community Hall on Wednesdays at 7.30 pm.  Starting this week, Wednesday 26th November.  This isn’t a commitment to anything, it’s an evening out with some like-minded people, reading a few plays and enjoying a coffee.  We’d love to see you. Open to non-members.
Christmas Fun and Games at the Colliton Club.  Monday 8th December 7.00- 7.30pm start to be confirmed.  An evening of light-hearted competition and perhaps the odd bevvy.  All welcome, children, friends and non-members.  Come and join our pre-Christmas gathering. Have a go at a quiz or just come to catch up.
Christmas Meal.  Friday 9th January. Members only, so make sure you’re paid up. 
OK, so it’s a Post-Christmas Meal, but it’s going to be good. We are going to be at the Engine Room, Poundbury Garden Centre– just us, with Jess running the Bar.  This means, that as well as a great meal, we get to do what we want.  So dust off your party pieces, your favourite skit, the poem you learnt at school, get the kids to practise a song.  Of course, you can just come along, enjoy a meal and watch the rest of us have a go – if you want to!  Just come along, the more the merrier.  Further details to follow soon, but let us know if you’re interested.

MEMBership

In the previous edition of this Newsletter, David Reeve put in an article entitled - Becoming a Member and why it makes sense! 

“It is worthwhile setting out for all current members and those considering joining Dorchester Drama some of the principles of DD which have allowed the club to develop over the last 50 years and why both membership and the paying of a £20 membership is so important to the club and its future. First and foremost, membership is about both joining and contributing to something worthwhile, which is able to develop and grow into the future. We are very fortunate at the present to have increasing numbers of people coming forward. This however is only possible if the Committee are in a position to encourage involvement and make decisions for the future based on a thriving membership and the small financial commitment they make. Any decision to put on a production has a financial risk which has to be carefully budgeted for.

Also, and as is increasingly the case, a production is not just about the acting. The overall production team are crucial to the productions success. Over the last few years we have performed some complex plays which have been loved by audiences and to critical acclaim.  Christmas Carol for instance had a cast of 28 and an extremely hard working stage management, musician, lighting and sound crew.  We believe that DD offers just as much enjoyment, satisfaction and opportunities for those who want to contribute to this side of the performance. As with the acting contribution, we are keen to develop this side of the production even more.

Finally, the issue of paid up membership for anyone involved in a production in any capacity is also about liability and insurance.

Your subs are also important to pay for rehearsal room hire, insurance, rent for the store and a myriad of small items; as well as the occasional big purchases such as our new mobile lights and a lighting desk.  So please keep supporting us!!”
That’s it for now. See you all at the Christmas meal.
Rob Sansom

dorchesterdrama@gmail.com
